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UPCOMING EVENTS 
ALL EVENTS 
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F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Monday 29th June – Friday 3rd July 2020 

SPORTS CALENDAR 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  

 

 

Dear Students, Parents and 

Carers, 

Welcome to our weekly 

Newsletter. I hope that you 

have had a good week. 

Further Investment in Our 

School 

This week we learned that we 

had been successful in 

securing over £800k to replace 

old roofs around our Art, Science, Technology and Sixth 

Form blocks. This is great news and maintains our 

programme of upgrading and improving FPSS. I am sure 

that you will join with me in congratulating colleagues who 

have helped secure this money from the government’s 

Condition Improvement Fund. 

Sixth Form Taster Week 

I am sure that many Year 11 students from FPSS and other 

schools are looking forward to our Taster Week starting on 

Monday. I hear that students will be experiencing a range of 

online content and hope that they find the experience useful 

and rewarding.  

Year 12 Controlled Assessments 

Good luck to our Year 12 students in their assessments next 

week. Modelled on practice in universities, these 

assessments will be emailed to students in the morning and 

they have until 3pm to return the finished submission. 

Data Captures, Parents’ Evenings and Reporting 

While we have continued to call students and speak to 

parents and carers over recent months, we have not been 

able to follow our usual pattern of data captures, reports and 

parents’ evenings. These will resume in September and we 

have added additional progress report publication dates into 

next academic year, as well as rearranged parents’ 

evenings, notably for those who have missed out this year. 

Hopefully at this point we will be back to face-to-face work 

with students and be able to offer insights and reflections 

that make our feedback more accurate and meaningful. 

Once we have a clearer indication on what the new 

academic year in September will look like, we will publish 

the schedule.  

September 

This week there has been further talk of what schools and 

education in England might look like from September. The 

guidance was published on Thursday, together with various 

government statements. My initial reading seems to 

suggest that this paves the way for the full reopening that 

we all want to see. However, please give us a couple of 

days to work through the detail and how this applies to 

FPSS. I will be in contact with staff, students, parents and 

carers once plans are clearer.  

 

Take care and keep safe.  

 

Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD) 

PTFA 

All events are postponed until schools reopen fully.  
Further information will be sent out in due course. 

VIDEO MESSAGE FROM HEADTEACHER 
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SIXTH FORM NEWS: 

 

Sixth Form Taster Days  

w/c Monday 6
th

 July 

The Sixth Form will be operating a series of hour-long 

Subject Taster Sessions, 30-minute Tutor Taster Sessions 

and two Sixth Form Assemblies throughout the week 

commencing Monday 6th July.   

Students will be offered the chance to enjoy a seminar in 

each subject they plan to study in September, allowing 

them to gain valuable insight into their A-Level and Applied 

subjects. They will also have one Taster Tutor Session with 

a member of the Sixth Form Tutor Team to give them a 

flavour of how our form time operates. Both of these events 

will allow students to ask any questions they might have of 

staff prior to the summer break. Sessions will also help put 

faces to names for our prospective new Sixth Formers!  

The two assemblies will be with me and will happen at the 

start and the end of the week, which will allow students to 

be welcomed to the Taster Sessions and given any key 

pieces of information they may need, before closing the 

week and wishing them well for the summer break.  

All of these sessions will be run via Microsoft Teams, which 

is available to students easily through a mobile app or 

directly through the Microsoft website, with no need to 

register.  We are currently putting together the timetable for 

this week and will send out further details with regard to 

specific times for seminars and access instructions for 

Microsoft Teams.  

 

 

Sixth Form Transition work 

Work is on the school website (link below) and will be 

added to each week. I would invite all parents and carers 

to explore work set by subjects and share in students’ 

progress throughout the tasks.    

I hope the Transition Work helps lay an excellent 

foundation for your future studies with us.  

 

Mr P Ging, Head of Sixth Form 

 

 

TOP POD USER PRIZES ON OFFER 

We have had a fantastic response to students 

logging on to GCSEPod – so much so that we will be 

awarding the top POD user in each House in both KS3 

and in KS4 a £10 Amazon Voucher at the end of term. 

Viewed pods should be relevant to each student’s work 

and they should spend sufficient time on each one to gain 

the full benefits.  There is plenty of time for students to 

move up the leaderboard! 

Cont. on page 3 

YEAR 11 INTO 12 TRANSITION INFORMATION 

This week’s top podders: 

KS4 Bisham – Maddie Bird (32 streams) 

KS3 Bisham – Finton McLaughlin (19 streams) 

 

KS4 Windsor – Lily Hatch (119 streams) 

KS3 Windsor – Brayden Winsor (35 streams) 

 

KS4 Marlow – Scarlett Phillips (39 streams) 

KS3 Marlow – Theo Phillips (247 streams)  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Year+11+into+12+Transition+Information&pid=80
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Cont. on page 4 

KS4 Henley – Lara Torok (24 streams) 

KS3 Henley – Ghani Ubaid (32 streams) 

 

KS3 Eton – Alex Evans (22 streams) 

KS3 Eton – Adrian Aboul-Hosn (32 streams) 

 

KS4 Dorney – Anna Gambrill (49 streams) 

KS3 Dorney – Sophie McLachlan (59 streams) 

 

KS4 Cookham – Lola Ogden (55 streams) 

KS3 Cookham – Tasab Abdallah (8 streams) 

 

KS4 Bray – Liam Fitzgibbon (56 streams) 

KS3 Bray – Mia Chopra (44 streams) 

If your child has not yet logged on, please encourage them 

to do so using the guide below. 

User guide: 

Video links and useful information: 

LOGGING IN TO GCSE POD  

LINK TO GCSE POD ON FPSS WEBSITE 

The first video link below gives students a tour of 

GCSEPoD and covers the following: 

 

 setting your home page and selecting the subjects they 

are studying 

 adding favourite videos 

 creating playlists (like Spotify) 

 check & challenge - test your knowledge and get instant 

feedback/guidance 

 how to find assignments (work set by teachers) – 

students receive detailed feedback on how they 

performed, reviewing their learning, as well as then 

being guided to other videos to help with any gaps 

 

 

These next resources show how parents can help support 

their children with GCSEPod: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is GCSEPod? 

GCSEPod is an award-winning expert in subject 

knowledge. We provide 3-5 minute bursts of audio-visual, 

teacher written learning which can help to reinforce and 

consolidate key GCSE topics covered in lessons. 

Experts read and explain everything clearly including all the 

right facts, quotes, keywords, dates and diagrams on 

screen. 

GCSE POD USER GUIDE 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/Logging in to GCSEPod Guide 003.pdf
https://www.furzeplatt.com/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=1550
https://www.furzeplatt.com/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=1550
http://resources.gcsepod.com.s3.amazonaws.com/Resources for GCSEPod - The Next Generation Website/01. Launching GCSEPod - Starter Pack/GCSEPod Student Site Tour - 2020.mp4
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REGISTER FOR GCSEPOD SEMINAR, MON 6TH JULY 1PM 

 

 

NEW SCIENCE SESSIONS 

FOR YEARS 7, 8 AND 9 ON 

MICROSOFT TEAMS 

 

We know that many of you have been asking for online 

sessions for science so we will be starting these next week. 

Each week there will be one session per year group run by 

one of our Science teachers. Students in that year group 

will be sent an invitation to that session. At present, we are 

not sure what the turnout will be so we will trial this as per 

the timetable below for next week and if the numbers who 

join the sessions are large, we will look at increasing the 

number of sessions the following week. These sessions will 

be comprised of a science ‘activity’ such as a quiz, bingo 

etc. but then after that, it will be an opportunity for you to 

ask any questions you have relating to the topic or topics 

you have been studying recently, for help with any projects 

Year 7 and Year 8 students are currently working on, or any 

other science-related questions you might have. We can’t 

promise to be able to answer everything (particularly if it’s 

COVID-19-related), but we will try our best! 

 

We look forward to talking to you next week. 

 

Dr M Scott, Head of Science 

w/c 
Year 9 

Monday 1pm 

Year 8 

Tuesday 1pm 

Year 7 

Wednesday 1pm 

29th 

June 

Biology: Ms 

Bennett 
Mr Wright Ms McElligott 

6th July 
Chemistry: Mr 

Frankis 
Dr Scott Ms Wilson 

13th 

July 

Physics: Mr 

Curnow 
Mr Haldane Mr Molin 

 

MONDAY 6
TH 

JULY AT 1PM 

Introduction to GCSEPod 

In this webinar we'll look at how to support your 

child's learning using GCSEPod: 

 

How to access the Pods; Podbooks and how to quiz 

your child;  What to expect if your child is given 

homework on GCSEPod;  Check & Challenge and 

self-assessment; Hints and tips on home learning.   

To register, please use the link below: 

YOU ARE 

INVITED! 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_ffma_9fCReOYAlqsDr11NA
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  Charlotte Soden   Harrykabir Sandhu    Ben Hearsey           Georgia Owen  

MAKE A  

LAYERED FOOD 

PRODUCT CHALLENGE 

  Jack Gulliver    Finley McLaughlin            Alexander Breen   Holly Cannon  

Jimi Cox Luke Shaw  

  Nicholas Harris     Mason McArthur      Rosita Papoff  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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  Eliza McLaughlin       Alistair Bailey       Sara Rendon 

Luka Wilson  Amy Barker  

  Maria Carrascosa Vasco Silva            Natasha Harris          Hamza Saidouni  

  Fatima Habbouli     Nathan Hedges     Bradley Ing     

   

Joshua Barton  
 

Connor Fitzgibbon 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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YEAR 7 PGL 

 Please note, jumper orders are now closed.  

 Final payments must be made by Friday 10
th
 July via 

WisePay.  

 Three mandatory documents - medical form, behaviour 

agreement and mobile contract forms – must be 

returned by Friday 10
th
 July. These can be accessed on 

the school website from the ‘Trips & Visits’ section 

within the ‘News and Events’ tab. Please either return 

to school reception or email electronic versions to 

danielle.boseley@furzeplatt.net  

We understand that Covid-19 and the closures to many 

workplaces may have significantly impacted you and your 

family financially. Please email the above address should 

you require any support or advice with your child’s 

outstanding PGL payment.  

 

 

YEARS 9 AND 10 

INVESTIGATE ‘THE WINDRUSH GENERATION’ 

Frank Bruno by Freddie Chalk  

By Lucas Bourne 

 

Year 9 and 10 students spent last week learning 

about the Windrush Generation and their sporting 

successes. They were asked to ‘tell the tale’ about 

how the move to the UK impacted their lives, their 

experiences in the UK and how they became famous 

in their sports. It was fascinating to read the stories 

they had produced, insights they were able to share 

and interesting facts they were able to share. For 

instance, Linford Christie thanks bullies for the fact he 

became a famous sprinter as he used to run home as 

fast as he could after school. Other famous British 

sportspeople who were researched and found to be 

descendants of the Windrush Generation include 

John Barnes, Frank Bruno, Ian Wright, Lorna Boothe, 

Brendon Batson, Lennox Lewis and Shani Palmer. 

We were really impressed with the level of research 

that went into  this work – well done all!  

 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH AWARDS 

FURZE PLATT HAVE THE HIGHEST 

NUMBER OF STUDENTS FROM RBWM SCHOOLS 

COMPLETING THEIR AWARDS! 

100 Bronze, 18 Silver and 5 Gold Award achievers 

Many congratulations to all students who have 

completed their Bronze, Silver and Gold Awards 

across 2019-20. In the South East region overall 

there were 61,503 young people that started a DofE 

programme and 34,053 achieve their Award. That 

has meant that young people in our region have 

contributed an amazing 717,821 hours of service to 

their local communities. 

Our school had 100 Bronze, 18 Silver and 5 Gold 

Award achievers and are proud to have the highest 

number of completed Awards throughout RBWM. 

Cont. on page 6 
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This is a fantastic number and shows not only the 

commitment and hard work from all students involved but 

from the companies and individuals who supported the 

volunteering, skills and physical sides to the Awards. 

Our thanks go to our South East region team for all their 

support, but a very special well done to Miss Carty, our Duke 

of Edinburgh Awards Manager, and Mr Randall, Outdoor 

Education and Enrichment Leader, for their hard work, 

organisation and encouragement of students throughout. 

 

THE LION KING – AN ARTIST’S 

IMPRESSION 

We received this lovely artwork from Chloe Wright, Year 7, 

who has created an image of Simba with a Crown. Well 

done to her. 

 

FURZE PLATT STUDENT IN YEMEN 

FUNDRAISER 

Message from Macey Collins, Year 12: 

I am reaching out to you to ask for your support on a 

fundraiser I have just created for the Yemen Crisis. As you 

may have heard in the news recently Yemen is in the midst 

of the largest humanitarian crisis in the world, with over 

twenty four million people in need of humanitarian 

assistance, including more than twelve million children. 

This is devastating and because of this myself and a friend 

are going to walk a marathon on Sunday 28th of June to 

help gain donations and spread our support.  

We would greatly appreciate if you could help donate and 

share this. I have linked the email for the GoFundMe 

below. Any donation big or small helps. 

Thank you, 

Macey 

MARATHON WALK TO SUPPORT YEMEN CRISIS 

PLASTIC FREE JULY 

There is a global initiative called ‘Plastic Free July’ 

which encourages the general population to reduce single 

use plastic in day to day life.  

“Think about it. Why would you make something that you’re 

going to use for a few minutes out of a material that’s 

basically going to last forever, and you’re just going to throw 

it away. What’s up with that?” 

Jeb Berrier, BagIt movie 

Follow this link to find out more and sign up to join the 

challenge.  

WWW.PLASTICFREEJULY.ORG  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.gofundme.com/f/marathon-walk-to-support-yemen-crisis?sharetype=teams&member=4780246&utm_medium=copy_link&utm_source=customer&utm_campaign=p_na+share-sheet&rcid=5570bd8a7f0047ef9a3abb2c17ed523e
https://www.plasticfreejuly.org/
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APPLY TODAY 
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